


 

In the Name of God, the Most Compassionate, the Most Merciful 

 

Comment By  

The High Council for Human Rights of the Islamic Republic of Iran 

Concerning Mr. Ebrahim Babaei 

(Communication UA IRN 8/2022, dated 16 May 2022) 

 

 

 

 

Referring to the joint urgent appeal from Special Procedures (UA IRN 8 / 2022) 
dated 16 May 2022 concerning allegations of the enforced disappearance of Mr. 
Ebrahim Babaei, we would like to inform that according to the information provided 
by the Judicial and Law enforcement officials no records of arrest or detention of the 
above mentioned person were found in the Judiciary or in any prison or detention 
centers in Iran. Therefore, claims contained in the communication are completely 
baseless.  
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